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Regional Economic Delegation Asian Visit 

Town of Creston Council Meetings 
 

Council Meetings are the 2nd and 4th 

Tuesdays of each month, starting at 4:00 

pm, in Town Hall Council Chambers. 
 

October 8 and 22, 2013  

November 12 and 26, 2013  

December 17, 2013  

How do small communities foster economic development?  
 
By Ron Toyota 

 

Qebob fp `boq^fkiv kl  ¦lkb pfwb cfqp ^ii´ clojri^+ Eltbsbo) j^kv 

communities are finding success with regional initiatives. Smaller 

communities within a region can have more to offer the larger 

market when they work together.  
 

With an eye to opportunities in the global market place, and 

building on the economic development work spearheaded by the 

City of Cranbrook, I recently had the opportunity to participate in 

^ ¦qo^ab ^ka cofbkapefm _rfiafkd abibd^qflk)´ sfpfqfkd `fqfbp 

located in both China and South Korea. The purpose of this trip 

was to promote economic development opportunities in the 

Kootenay region, with a focus on agriculture, tourism, mining, 

forest products, and education. This trip was a reciprocal visit to 

one undertaken by a six person delegation from the City of Wonju, 

South Korea, last summer. This group was greatly impressed with 

qeb @obpqlk S^iibv$p ^dof`riqro^i `^m^`fqv ^ka mlqbkqf^i+   

 

The decision to participate in the delegation to China and South 

Hlob^ t^p prmmloqba _v qeb Qltk lc @obpqlk$p @lrk`fi clo ^ 

krj_bo lc hbv ob^plkp7 qeb mr_if`$p lkdlfkd obnrbpq clo fk`ob^pba 

economic development opportunities for both our community and 

our region; the recognition that as a region the Kootenays has 

much to offer Asia in terms of the economic sectors noted above;  
 

 

¶ `lkqfkrba lk M^db / 

 

Standing, left to right: Mr. Paul von Wittgenstein (Consultant), Ms. Patricia Bowron 

(College of the Rockies Dean of International Studies), Ms. Park Chun-Ja (Councillor-City 

of Wonju), Ms. Kim Myoung-Sook (Councillor-City of Wonju), Chairman Chae Buyong-Doo, 

Mr. Park Yong Hoon (Secretary General-Gangwon Provincial Council), Ms. Shin Soo-Yeon 

(Councillor), Mr. Junsik (Head of Public Relations), Mr. Jae Myeong Jeong (Head of 

Administration Public Relations), Mr. Byung-Min Lee (Tourism)  
 
Seated, left to right: Mr. Nick Rubidge (College of the Rockies President), Mayor Toyota, 

Mayor Stetski (City of Cranbrook), Ms. Diana J. Scott (Councillor-City of Cranbrook),  

Mr. Kevin Weaver (Economic Development Officer-City of Cranbrook) 

Creston Citizen Satisfaction Survey 
Returns This Fall 
Building on the success of our 2009 Citizen Satisfaction 
Survey, the Town of Creston will once again be initiating 
a Satisfaction Survey this fall. We will be asking a group 
of randomly selected households to give us their views 
on such topics as: quality of life, Town services, Town 
finances, communications, service satisfaction and 
sustainability.  
 
As in 2009, the results of the statistically valid survey will 
be used to inform policy and decision-making over the 
next three years. 
 
Completed surveys will be eligible for draw prizes! Stay 
tuned to find out what the prizes are. (Hint: One popular 
prize from 2009 was lunch with Mayor Toyota!)  
 
The citizen satisfaction survey is an important way for the 
Town to hear your suggestions and opinions. If you are 
randomly chosen, we ask that you  take a moment out of 
your day to complete the survey (online or paper 
version). We value your contribution and participation, 
and every completed survey will be given the time and 
consideration that it deserves. 
 
We look forward to 
receiving input from 
the most important 
people in Town: 
our citizens ƴ 
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Mayor Toyota's Asian Visit  ¶ continued from Page 1 
 

that the trip built upon the economic development work 

undertaken by the City of Cranbrook to promote our region to Asia; 

and, that the trip was a reciprocal event. Budget considerations 

are always key for any initiative. My total travel expenses were 

approximately $4,000; mostly for airfare. Expenses for 

accommodation, dining and touring in Taicang, Wonju and Seki 

City were covered by our gracious host cities.   

 

 

As invited guests, the respect and appreciation shown towards our 

group was outstanding. Our delegation included: the Mayor of 

Cranbrook (Wayne Stetski), City of Cranbrook Councillor (Diana J. 

Scott), City of Cranbrook Economic Development Officer (Kevin 

Weaver), College of the Rockies President (Nick Rubidge), Dean 

of International Studies for the College of the Rockies (Patricia 

Bowron) and myself. In addition, a Teck representative from 

Bejing, a Canfor representative from Shanghai, BC International 

Trade & Investment representatives for East China and the 

General Manager for CanadAsia Management Development Ltd. 

participated with our delegation, as did many senior officials from 

cities in both South Korea and China.   
 
 
Lro abibd^qflk$p qlro mlfkqp fk`iraba Q^f`^kd Mloq) Q^f`^kd 

Science & Education Park, Chien-Shing Institute of Technology, 

and the Yonsei University and Agricultural Centre (to name only a 

few). 
 
 
 
 
 

For me, the most impressive highlight of our travels was 

spending time at the Agricultural Technology Centre, an 

economic development initiative created and paid for by 

the City of Wonju.  This centre employs over one hundred 

people, with a mandate to assist farmers in becoming 

more productive, efficient and resilient.   

 

In addition to visiting China and South Korea, I was able 

to route through Japan on my return trip. This itinerary 

allowed me to visit 

@obpqlk$p pfpqbo 

c o m m u n i t y  i n 

Kaminoho, Japan; a 

reciprocal trip to 

the one made by 

representatives of 

Kaminoho in 2012. 

This community 

r e l a t i o n s h i p 

between Creston 

and Kaminoho has 

existed since 1991, 

w i t h  e a c h 

community visiting 

f qp ¦pfpqbo´ 

numerous times over the years.  

 

My visit to the East has been the topic of many 

`lksbop^qflkp F$sb e^a lsbo qeb m^pq cbt tbbhp+ Tefib 

there has been much support expressed for the taking of 

initiative, there has also been question of whether the visit 

was of significant benefit for the community. I believe the 

value for the community is based in the possibility of 

economic outcomes. Economic growth is often defined as 

¦^k fk`ob^pb fk qeb `^m^`fqv lc ^k b`lkljv ql molar`b 

goods and services, compared from one period of time to 

^klqebo´+ ?v q^hfkd ^as^kq^db lc lmmloqrkfqfbp ^p qebv ^ob 

presented, by staying curious and alert to possibilities, and 

by being willing to showcase the capacity of our region, I 

believe that we can better position ourselves in the 

provincial, national and global marketplace to achieve 

economic growth ƴ 

 

 

Outside Village Office in Kaminoho, Japan. 

Standing left to right:  Ms Midori Okuda,  

Mr. Katsura Kato, Mayor Toyota,  

Mr. Genshi Hatano, Mr. Shoji Nagao   

Kneeling:  Mr. Katsuhiko Usami    

 

...continued at top right of this page  

City Hall  at Wonju, South Korea Æ delegation welcome.  


